NEBRASKA STATE TEACHERS COLLEGE KERRNEY NEBRASKA

July 21, 1941

Dr. F. C. Allen
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas
Dear Dr. Allen:

We are considering Mr. Don Cooper for a place on our faculty as an instructor in physical education and basketball coach.

Our program is one in which we endeavor to keep the balance between physical education as such and athletics. The position calls for a genuine devotion to physical education as such, and a willingness to work hard in the building of a strong intramural program.

Any evaluation which you would care to give me with regard to Mr. Cooper will be very greatly appreciated.

Very truly yours,

Herbert L. Cushing, President

HLC: DW